
CLRC Finance Committee

May 15, 2006

CLRC Headquarters

2:00 p.m.
Present: Tom French (SU Barclay Law Library), Chair; Maureen Kays (Bond, Schoeneck & King; Mary Lou Caskey (Mid York Library System); Robert O’Boyle (OCC); Courtney Lee (CLRC); Penelope Klein (CLRC), Liaison.

Absent: Elizabeth Elkins (SUNY ESF), Treasurer)
Tom French called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.

1.
Minutes of the April 11, 2006 Finance Committee Meeting
There were two corrections to the minutes:  in paragraph 3, RBDB should read DHP, and “monthly basis” should read “quarterly basis.”  The revised minutes will be distributed to the Committee and Board.  Moved (Mary Lou Caskey), seconded and approved.
2.
Check & Deposit Register ending April 30, 2006
The Committee reviewed the Register.  There was one question about the register; Courtney explained that the check to VCU Libraries was for an ILL request.  The Committee recommended that the Check and Deposit Register be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Mary Lou Caskey), seconded and approved.
3. The CLRC & Grant Financial Reports ending April 30, 2006
The Committee reviewed the financial reports and asked about the professional fees (a payment made to a consultant during the staffing transition in 2005), and the audit fees.  CLRC will change auditors in 2007.  A discussion ensued about health care costs; Mary Lou will send information to Penelope about the Mid-York Library System plan.  Penelope will also contact OCM BOCES to see if CLRC can join their plan.  There was also a discussion about attracting new members to the Council.  Maureen Kays will forward possible law library contacts to Penelope.  The Committee recommended that the Financial Reports be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Maureen Kays), seconded and approved.
Penelope asked if she could authorize a payment for $37.50 from CLRC to contribute to the farewell present for Gail Staines who is leaving the Western New York Library Resources Council.  The Committee agreed.  Moved (Maureen Kays), seconded and approved.
4.
American Express

At the time of the meeting, the American Express card statement had not been received.
5.
Old Business 
Penelope reported that she had researched the per diem question raised at the last meeting and that there is a government website – www.gsa.gov – that provides per diem information.  The URL will be included in the revised Personnel Manual.
a. HSBC Proposal.  CLRC is now banking with HSBC.
b. New Telephone System.  The new telephone system has been installed and is a very welcome improvement.
c. Executive Director’s Authority.  Penelope was unable to locate a previously-authorized amount.  It was agreed to allow the Executive Director to spend up to $500 without prior approval until 2008 when the situation will be evaluated. 
6. New Business
a. 2006-2007 Budget.  The Committee discussed the new budget format and recommended that it be forwarded to the Board for approval.  Moved (Maureen Kays), seconded and approved.
b. SARBIT.  Penelope submitted the State Aid Budget Application 2006-2007 on May 14.  Copies were distributed to the Committee for their information.
Meeting adjourned at 3.10 p.m.

Next Meeting: To be announced
Respectfully Submitted,
Penelope J.M. Klein

Executive Director

